Beth L Tashnick

Subject: LOA - Eureka Building Co.

From: E. Nikolla

Sent: Friday, December 10, 2021 3:23 PM **To:** City Manager Distribution Group **Subject:** LOA - Eureka Building Co.

To: Troy City Manager

Eureka Building has been involved with various developments within the City of Troy in the past years and would like to take the opportunity and provide feedback on the support it is getting from some city functions on various projects.

Understanding the uncertain work climate with the unprecedented Covid19 restrictions, the Building Department, through their actions, have enabled us to move forward with our projects with no to minimal impact. In particular Salim Huerta and SAFEBuilt team, Dana Self and Chris Loveless have been instrumental in navigating through various challenges to get projects moving forward. Additionally the Planning Department, in particular Brent Savidant and Ben Carlisle from Carlisle Wortman & Associates have been very accessible and transparent with various project planning reviews which has enabled us to provide robust project proposals for the future of the City.

We're currently involved with projects in various communities but would like to emphasize that City of Troy's performance during these challenging times with all our projects has been superior.

To conclude, we would like to Thank the departments / individuals referenced above for their continued support and trust this performance will continue in the future as it's the only way to ensure successful developments in the community.

E. Nikolla

Eureka Building Co.